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Greetings to all former 458th members 
(DUKW’s, LARC’s, BARC’s, PBR’s, Whalers, 
and associated Military Police). This is the 
October 2014 issue of the newsletter. 
Subsequent issues published quarterly. 
 
Changes in your status? Please notify us if 
you change your address, phone number, 

or email address! 
 
Editor’s Note: The regularly featured “The 458th 
Trans. Co. in World War II” by Richard E. 
Leibel and “Reflections” by Tom Wonsiewicz 
will not be included in this edition due to the 
extensive coverage of the 2014 Reunion. 
 
This newsletter contains a lot of photographs of 
the Cincinnati reunion. To view them in color, 
please visit the 458th Sea Tigers web site at:  

www.458thseatigers.org 
 

FROM THE PRESIDENT: 
 
I would like to thank everyone who helped put 
together this year’s reunion, especially Bill 
Northrop and Denny Hull for all the leg work 
involved. Tom Wonsiewicz for his outstanding 
presentation of Dick Leibel’s story and how 
very similar it was to our own stories. And a big 
shout out to Dave Pizzoferrato, Dennis 
Ambruso, Ken and Anna Adams for having the 
PBR and the DUKW at our disposal during the 
full time of our reunion. These friends gave up 
a week of their time to share with us their 
“Time Machines”. They have all been awarded 
Honorary Lifetime Membership in the 458th Sea 
Tigers Association. I would like to thank Bill 
Northrop and Pete McGuirk for their many 
years of service. Bob Ness will take over as 
secretary and Jerry Wallace will take over as 
treasurer. Both ran unopposed for office. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

We are looking for someone to help with the 
Supply Room. After many years Jim Winstead 
has decided to step down from this task. If you 
are interested please contact me. Also please 
keep your contact info up to date if you have 
any changes in the last year. And check the 
member’s page of the web site to see if the 
correct in country locations are correct. 
 
Our next reunion is scheduled for Hampton, VA 
in September 2015. Dennis Ambruso will have 
his PBR there and we are working on joining 
forces with our Navy brothers to bring together 
some other craft and reunion events. Thank 
you all for your service. 
 

                                 Tom Farrell (856) 56-1797 
                                   tjfarrell458@yahoo.com 
 

EX-�6�(�&�5�(�7�$�5�<�¶�6�� �5�$�0�%�/�,�1�*�6�� 
 
Some short ramblings of an old burned out ex-
secretary. The past 7 or so years I have served 
as secretary of the 458th sea Tigers 
Association have been a very rewarding 
experience for me. All of the members I have 
been in contact with, many from my time in 
Nam and many from all other era’s of the 
458th, you all hold a special place in my heart. 
This organization is very special to me and 
although I am no longer secretary I want you 
all to know that I won’t be fading away into the 
dust. At least not soon anyway. To all I have 
helped just know that I was honored to be of 
assistance. Please feel free to call or e-mail if I  
can answer any questions or be of assistance 
in any way. Mike, you can leave my contact 
info in the newsletter if you would like.  
 
For now, I’m just gonna climb on old 
“Clarice"(Harley) and ride off into the sunset, 
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that is, before it gets cold and the snowballs 
are hitting me in the butt. It has been a great 
ride being your secretary and I wish nothing 
but the best for the incoming secretary (Bob 
Ness) and treasurer (Jerry Wallace).  
Remember all, I’m just a phone call away.  
 
Just a side note, when I returned from the 
reunion I had received in the mail a note and 
donation check for the Riverine Reporter. The 
person making the donation would prefer to 
remain anonymous but his thoughts in the note 
reflect my feelings to a tee. I have had so many 
positive comments about the newsletter. Just 
one line but I think it reflects how the majority 
feel. “Keep up the good work Mike and Don.”  
!!

                                         For now “in the wind”    
                                         Bill Northrop!  
MEMBER NEWS: 
 
● The newsletter staff is very pleased to report 
receipt of a check from Sea Tigers HQ in the 
amount of $815.00! These very generous 
donations from you, our members, will enable 
us to keep the newsletter running smoothly for 
quite some time. Thank you to all who sent in 
contributions. It is very much appreciated. 

● One of our members sent a check for $400 
to Bill Northrop with the following note: 
 

   I have enclosed a check to help fund The 
Riverine Reporter. I think it is a great 
publication, keep up the good work. I would like 
the donation to be anonymous. Unfortunately, I 
will be unable to attend the reunion in 
Cincinnati, family obligations you know. If in 
2015 the reunion were to be held in Virginia, I 
would make certain to attend, Lord willing. 
Have a good time at the reunion. 
 
Thank you so very much for your generosity! It 
is members such as you who are the backbone 
of our publication and organization. 

● Several members inquired about the Sea 
Duty Ribbon at the reunion. Information is on 
the 458th Sea Tigers web site under “Misc”. 
 
● Many of you were disappointed that Richard 
Leibel’s new book sold out so quickly at the 
reunion. A new shipment is on order. Contact 
Mike Hebert at michaelhebert@cox.net. 458th 
Sea Tigers price for members in good standing 
is $9.95 plus shipping.  
 

Dick Leibel is graciously donating all proceeds 
from sales of his book (through the 458th) to 
the 458th Sea Tigers general fund. You can 
also order his book online at Amazon.com  
Search his name or by title: The 458th 
Transportation Company in World War II. 
 
● Bill Northrop recently received the following 
letter from Lori Farmer, wife of 458th Sea 
Tigers member James Farmer, who passed 
away November 26, 2013 in Sacramento, CA. 
 
Hi 458: 
   It is with a very sad heart that I am writing 
this… However it is with much appreciation for 
the thoughts, prayers, flowers, cards and 
phone calls that I received from the 458. What 
a great organization!! What a great bunch of 
people you all are!!! 
   Special thanks to Andy Ross and Chas 
Rynberg for attending Jim’s service and Ken 
Connolly for attending the burial at the VA 
Cemetery in Dixon. 
   Jim loved attending the reunions and I did as 
well. I will miss the ladies. I formed a special 
bond with many. 
   We would not have been at this year’s 
reunion as our son Jamie is getting married 
Sept. 20th.  My hope is to make it to a future 
reunion. Until then… Thank you so much for 
the good times. Jim will be there in spirit. 
   Please use the check as the club sees fit. 
                                                        Lori Farmer 
 

Lori very graciously donated a considerable 
sum to the 458th Sea Tigers Association. 
Thank you so very much, Lori. Jim will be sadly 
missed by all of us. 
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We wish to thank our anonymous 
benefactor for his continued and 

unwavering support of the newsletter. 
He continues to fund 50% of the gross 
cost even with the funds that we have 

managed to raise. It is due to 
dedicated members like him that our 

newsletter continues to exist. 
 

mailto:michaelhebert@cox.net
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SICK CALL: 
 
● Our thoughts and prayers are with 458th 
member Chris King, of Sarasota, FL. Chris was 
stationed in Vung Ro Bay 1968-1969 and was 
recently diagnosed with Agent Orange-related 
illnesses and is currently undergoing treatment. 
We wish you the very best, Chris. Keep us 
posted on your progress. We hope to see you 
at the Virginia reunion in 2015. 
 
2014 REUNION REVIEW 
 
The annual reunion of the 458th Sea Tigers has 
just come to a close in Cincinnati, OH. It will 
definitely be remembered among members as 
being one of the best, if not the very best, 
reunion of all. 
 
All of the members of the 458th Sea Tigers 
extend our sincere gratitude to David 
Pizzoferrato, Dennis Ambruso, Kenny and 
Anna Adams for taking the time and effort to 
provide a PBR and a World War II era DUKW 
for our reunion. Not many would have traveled 
so far and overcome such logistical headaches 
to provide a boat ride for people they have 
never met. Riding on these vessels brought 
back a lot of memories for our veterans. We 
are so very appreciative of their attendance at 
our reunion. They are of a very special breed! 

 
This year’s reunion was held at the Holiday Inn 
Cincinnati Airport. Molly Fruin and her staff are 
to be commended for making sure that 
everything went as planned. The front desk 
staff was superb, and the hotel 
accommodations were outstanding. Hotel staff 
even designed a welcome banner which hung 
from a balcony in the lobby and little American 
flags graced railings around the perimeter of 
the lobby. This hotel has a good eye for the 
little details. The daily deluxe continental 
breakfast was a very welcome start to the day. 
 
The Holiday Inn Cincinnati also graciously 
provided a meeting room for members during 
our reunion. It served as a gathering spot for 
impromptu get-togethers and allowed members 
to simply get up with old friends from years 
gone by. 
 

Several members also enjoyed the indoor pool 
and hot tub on a nightly basis. 
 

Welcome Banner 
 
Denny Hull, Tom Farrell, and Bill Northrop did 
an unbelievable job in putting this reunion 
together. Everything was flawless. Along with 
Bob Brower, they successfully managed to 
arrange the presence of the operational PBR 
and a 1944 DUKW for our reunion. The 
inclusion of the Ludlow-Bromley Yacht Club 
into the mix was a stroke of pure genius! This 
place simply has to be the eighth wonder of the 
world. Built on a string of barges secured to the 
riverbank, it very quickly became the meeting 
place for reunion members.  
 

Tom Farrell with a different type of PBR!  
 

Owner Steve Gott has created an experience 
unlike any other on the Ohio River. The 
buckets of beer proved to be very popular with 
the 458th crowd, and the nightly dinner specials 
were a daily anticipation. Several members 
commented that the ribs were the best they’d 
ever tasted. The floating barges were subject 
to the wakes of passing vessels though, and 
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on several occasions our chairs rose up and 
down, surely causing some to wonder if they’d 
consumed too many buckets!  
 
We would like to thank Steve for his wonderful 
hospitality and for allowing the PBR and 
DUKW to utilize his marina facilities. 
 

 
L to R: Bob McCabe, Nancy & Lou Baumann 

 
The owner of PBR 6927, David Pizzoferrato, 
accompanied by Dennis Ambruso, provided 
rides up and down the Ohio River every day. 
David has done an incredible job of restoring 
his PBR, using turbo-charged 6-cylinder Ford 
Lehman diesel engines from US Army bridge 
boats and British jet drive units in lieu of the 
standard Detroit Diesels and Jacuzzi pumps. 
 
Stepping aboard his PBR was like stepping 
back in time. For the majority of us, it was the 
first time we’d been on a PBR since leaving 
Vietnam. It was a wonderful and memorable 
experience! 
 

Denny Hull placed a call to the local news 
media regarding our reunion and later that day 
our President, Tom Farrell (aka Hollywood!) 
was interviewed and filmed by Reporter Patrick 
Reddy from the Cincinnati Enquirer. Tom 
explained the mission of the 458th in Vietnam 
and gave some insight into the current 458th 
Sea Tigers Association. The video may be 
viewed by searching on Cincinnati.com  
 

 

PBR 6927 and DUKW on the Ohio River 
 

On one occasion David even piloted PBR 6927 
several miles upriver to the Downtown 
Cincinnati Riverfront, crossing off a “Bucket 
List” wish and very possibly qualifying as the 
first and only river patrol boat to ever visit the 
Cincinnati downtown area. Prior to entering the 
downtown area, David had us cover the guns 
to prevent any “misunderstandings”. No sense 
making the local law enforcement folks 
nervous! I’m sure we had them out-gunned! 
 

 
Cruising the Downtown Cincinnati Riverfront  

 

 

4 



!!! "#$! %&!�±!'(!) *! �±!+,-.&/$! �±!0 1(!+2&*! �±!31*4!5&!6#7! �±!"#8!5#*2 !�±!31*4!9#1! �±!"#$!%#(! : ! "&4(;& !
 

 
Forward Gun Tub w/Twin .50 Cals 

 

 
David Pizzoferrato, owner of PBR 6927 

 

L to R: Tom Farrell, Denny & Linda Hull, Debbie & 
Frank Teague 

 
Kenny & Anna Adams were also present at the 
reunion, having brought along a beautifully 
restored 1944 DUKW. The World War II era 
amphibian was a big hit among the reunion 
attendees. Most, including myself, had never 
ridden a DUKW before. 

 

 
1944 DUKW 

 

 
Ken & Anna Adam’s DUKW 

 
It was with great anticipation and excitement 
that attendees greeted the arrival of our most 
senior member and 458th Plank Owner, Dick 
Leibel. Dick boarded the DUKW on shore, 
splashed down into the Ohio River, and 
motored over to the floating pier at the yacht 
club. 
 

 
Richard Leibel’s arrival 
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Dick spent a few hours at the yacht club with 
Sea Tigers members before being taken to the 
hotel to prepare for the company banquet. 

 
L to R: Bob McCabe, Tom Farrell, Dick Leibel 

 
The banquet, held on Friday night, was an 
elaborate event. The Holiday Inn Cincinnati 
outdid themselves with a lavish buffet enjoyed 
by all. 
 

After dinner, Tom Wonsiewicz presented a 
very moving and eloquent PowerPoint 
presentation honoring Dick Leibel. It was one 
of the most heartwarming speeches I have 
ever heard, at times almost bringing tears to 
the eyes of those in attendance. 
 
“From Omaha Beach North and East across 
Europe, Dick operated his DUKW in support of 
the invasion right up until VE Day. He was 
under frequent, deadly fire and was not 
harmed. He survived bombardments of 
German 88mm artillery shells – having one dud 
bounce by him inches from his face while 
throwing sparks up from the cobble stone 
street. He made it through the entire conflict 
with his .30 cal carbine and all 8 rounds of 
original issue ammo. Amazing.” 

 
Tom Wonsiewicz, former Executive Officer 

 
Former 458th Company Commander Bob 
Amick presented the 458th Company Guidon to 
Dick: “It is rare to have the opportunity to honor 
an original member of the 458th, and one from 
the Greatest Generation. To us, you are the 
Daddy Sea Tiger. In presenting this Guidon we 
want you to know that we are proud of you, 
may God bless you and we salute you for you 
service.” 
 

 
Dick Leibel and Bob Amick, former C.O. 

 

Secretary Bill Northrop presented Dick with a 
custom-designed Sea Tigers jacket. A plaque 
honoring his service with the 458th 
Transportation Company was awarded to Dick 
by President Tom Farrell. 
 
Dick’s immediate family was all seated at one 
of the large tables and beamed with pride as 
their father and grandfather was honored for 
his service to our nation during one of the 
worst periods of our history. It was a very 
special tribute to a very special man. They 
have a very good reason to be proud. 
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L to R: Bill Northrop, Tom Wonsiewicz, Tom Farrell  

Dick Leibel (seated) 
 

 
 

Our honored guests, Ken & Anna Adams, 
owners of the DUKW and David Pizzoferrato, 
owner of the PBR, along with Dennis Ambruso, 
were recognized in a short ceremony presided 
over by President Tom Farrell. They helped 
make our reunion the success that it was. We 
congratulate them on being awarded honorary 
lifetime membership in the 458th! While not 
quite as prestigious as being knighted by the 
Queen, it’s still a very a fine honor, bestowed 
upon a very chosen few. You all deserve it!  

 
L to R: Ken & Anna Adams, David Pizzoferrato, 

Dennis Ambruso  
 

A business meeting was also held, during 
which time our newly elected officers officially 
took office. Our new Secretary is Robert Ness 
and the new Treasurer is Jerry Wallace. 
 

Also brought to the table was that the 458th 
Sea Tigers Association officially recognizes 
Lee Helle of Northport, WA as the founder of 
our organization. Testament to that fact will be 
added to the banner of the 458th Sea Tigers 
Newsletter. Lee spent countless hours getting 
our organization up and running smoothly. His 
efforts are greatly appreciated by all members 
of the 458th.  
 
It was also confirmed that the 2015 reunion will 
be held in Hampton, Virginia. A visit to the US 
Army Transportation Museum at Fort Eustis 
will be scheduled, as well as a tour of the 
Casemate Museum at Fort Monroe. 
 
A dinner cruise with a disc jockey and narrative 
of the Norfolk Naval Base is planned for one of 
the afternoon events. Weather permitting, a 
stopover at the Civil War island of Fort Wool 
will be included. This is the fortification from 
which President Abraham Lincoln watched the 
battle of the Monitor & Merrimac. 
 

If all goes as planned, our new Navy friends, 
Dennis Ambruso and David Pizzoferrato, will 
be present at the reunion with Dennis’ PBR 
721. Dennis is also working on getting the US 
Navy to stop by with a couple of their new 54’ 
Riverine Command Boats, possibly offering 
rides out into Hampton Roads Harbor! Keep 
your fingers crossed! 
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Bill Northrop was honored with a plaque in 
appreciation of his tireless service to the 458th 
Sea Tigers. Bill has served with utmost 
dedication as our Secretary for the past 7 
years. You will be missed, Bill. Thank you for 
all you have done for our organization. We 
would not be where we are today without you. 
 

 
 
NOTE FROM DAVID PIZZOFERRATO 
 
Greetings to our new friends of the 458th Sea 
Tigers, 
 

On behalf of myself, Dennis Ambruso and 
Capt. Ron Abdon, we would like to express our 
sincere gratitude for being included in your 
reunion with PBR 6927. The inclusion of my 
PBR was a year in the making, beginning with 
an inquiry from our friend Bob Brower during 
the summer of 2013, followed up by many 
conversations with Bill Northrop and Tom 
Farrell. Once things were beginning to take 
shape, I worked with my friend Capt. Ron 
Abdon, to secure arrangements for launching 
and recovery of the boat, as well as lodging 
and transient docking arrangements in the 
Aurora Indiana area. I was asked many times 
during the week "Who is this Capt. Ron guy?” 
For those that are still wondering, I met Capt. 

Ron four years ago when I accompanied LST 
325 on her annual tour. As I was a crew of one 
when I brought the boat to Aurora to display 
with the LST in 2010, Capt. Ron, a local boater 
and legend in the Markland Pool, stepped up 
and helped launch, crew, and recover the boat. 
I quickly found out that Capt. Ron knows 
everybody and can get things done in a 50 mile 
stretch of the Ohio River. We have kept in 
pretty close contact in the past four years, and 
it was he, that I immediately turned to for help 
with your reunion. Capt. Ron made sure that 
we bore no expense for use of the local marina 
facilities nor for lodging while we were readying 
the boat for the 24 mile trip upriver to Ludlow. 
He handled all of the local logistics in such a 
way, that I merely had to show up and go 
boating with zero local drama. I can't thank him 
enough for carrying this burden. I was 
pleasantly surprised when he put together an 
impromptu jam session with a couple of 
members of his country music band for our 
enjoyment. I only wish we had thought of it 
sooner. 
 

 
Capt. Ron & his band 

 
In the normal course of displaying my boat with 
the LST 325 or at other Veteran oriented 
functions, we are usually able to spend one on 
one time with the random River Vets that visit 
the boat. Each one gets a sincere personal 
greeting, a Welcome Home, and a Thank You 
for your service. I realize that I was remiss in 
this obligation due to the numbers and pace of 
getting all of you boat rides. 
 

For those that we were unable to properly 
greet and welcome aboard, Thank You for 
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Your Service and Welcome Home! You should 
all be proud of your sacrifice.  
 
Hoping to continue the new friendships. 
At your service, 
David Pizzoferrato, PBR 6927 

♦ 
 

FESTIVAL OF RIVERBOATS 
Capt. Alan Bernstein, BB Riverboats, Cincinnati OH 
 
On Oct 18, the Belle of Louisville will turn 100 
years old. To mark this significant milestone, 
Louisville KY will play host to the “Centennial 
Festival of Riverboats”. 
 
From Oct. 14 – 19, 2014, six sternwheeler 
paddle boats will participate in the celebration. 
These include the Louisville-based Belle of 
Louisville and Spirit of Jefferson, the River 
Queen from Newport, KY, the Belle of 
Cincinnati from Cincinnati, the Spirit of Peoria 
from Peoria,, IL and the American Queen from 
Memphis, TN. These six boats will take part in 
a variety of events including steamboat races, 
daily public excursion cruises and a festive 
parade of boats on the Ohio River. 
 

The reason for the excitement about this 
birthday celebration is simple. In our lifetime, 
this will be the only steamboat to have turned 
100 years old. Just to add historical 
perspective, the average life of a steamboat in 
those early days was 3.5 years. The fact that 
the Belle of Louisville has made it to 100 is 
nothing short of remarkable. This grand lady is 
actually the most traveled riverboat in 
existence today. In her heyday, the Belle would 
travel, or “tramp” as it was then called, from 
city to city picking up passengers and then 
entertain them. The Belle is in incredible 
condition and if cared for adequately, she will 
entertain passengers for many years to come. 
 
 

�'�R�Q�¶�W���I�R�U�J�H�W���W�R���Y�L�V�L�W���W�K�H���I�R�O�O�R�Z�L�Q�J��������th 
Transportation Company web sites: 

 
www.458thseatigers.org 

www.458seatiger.info/pbr.html 
www.458pbr-vungrobay.com 

 
WEBSITE PASSWORD: Buddy 

 
Belle of Louisville    (Belle of Louisville photo) 

 
PATRIOTS POINT PBR  

 

Patriot’s Point Museum in Charleston, SC will 
be opening their renovated Vietnam Exhibit on 
Nov. 8, 2014, just prior to Veteran’s Day. 
Dennis Ambruso, owner of PBR 721, is 
planning to transport his Mark II to the museum 
and have it placed in the museum lagoon with 
their newly restored display model Mark I. This 
will be one of the few times that a Mk I and a 
Mk II have ever been in the same location at 
the same time. 
 
A small contingent of 458th members may 
attend the ceremony. Anyone interested in 
attending may visit their web site for further info  
 

http://www.patriotspoint.org/ 
● ● ● 

 

458th SeaTigers Officers 
 

President: Tom Farrell 
Vice President: Denny Hull 

Secretary: Robert Ness 
Treasurer: Jerry Wallace 

Chaplin: Scott Fultz 
Historian: Bob Brower 

Membership Chairman: Open 
 
We appreciate your submissions, feature 
ideas, corrections & criticisms. Please submit 
info to: 
 
Bob Ness: Robert.Ness@schriever.af.mil  
Bill Northrop: Norwill6@sio.midco.net  
Don Cook:     dccookjr6@cox.net 
Mike Hebert:  michaelhebert@cox.net  
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